DOMESTO, BERT WAR EN THE CHARLES BOOK FOR THE SELECTION OF THE SELECTION O

From the Cedar Valley Iris and Daylily Society

December 2004

# Officers' Meeting

The officers met at Sylvia Seymour's home on November 29 to discuss the upcoming year. In attendance were: Jan Null, Sylvia Seymour, Gerald Hobbs, and Sharon Murken.

The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. A copy is attached. We had an existing balance of \$8728.17 as of 11-27-04.

Comments were made that all committees had run smoothly and done a great job for the year, plant sales had been very successful, and the garden tour was great. This led to discussion and a decision to reimburse Gary & Holly Williams \$180 for the lunch they provided on the tour day.

Committee assignments were made as follows:

Spring Sale: Bob & Barb Papenhausen (chairpersons), Dave & Carole Appelquist, Clay & Kathleen Dawson

<u>Club Plants:</u> Sylvia Seymour (chairperson), Nancy Carlisle, Jean Hecht, Gerald Hobbs, Kathy Kephart, Barry & Lynn Stoll

Silent Auction: Bev Seamans (chair.), Kim Edge, Dianne Nelson, Sherry Moffit

Riverside Sale: Brenda Knipper (chair.), Donna Helgens, Susan Minger

Banquet: Bob & Cathy Moore (chair.), Jill Gardner, Robert & Suzanne Moffit, Tracy Miller

All members are welcome to serve on committees. Anyone wishing to serve should please contact one of the officers.

#### **OLD BUSINESS**

The rules of eligibility for club plants this spring were reviewed. They are as follow:

- 1. Member must have paid dues in 2004 and 2005.
- 2. Member must have done <u>any two</u> of the following:
  - A. Attended at least 2 meetings.
  - B. Assisted in club functions (sales, tours, banquet, programs, regional, etc)
  - C. Donated plants to a sale.
  - D. Bid in the silent auction.

New members who joined late in 2004 but fulfilled Requirement #2 above have had their dues credited to 2004 making them eligible for club plants this year if 2005 dues are paid by the plant distribution. Jan reviewed the past year's records and a list of eligible members is included.

Tentative dates and locations for our winter meetings were discussed along with possible programs and topics for the agendas.

# **Upcoming Events**

January meeting: Saturday, January 8, at 1 p.m. at the North Liberty Community Center. We will be viewing the AHS video of the 2004 National held in St. Louis last summer.

The 2005 Eureka Daylily Reference Guides have arrived and will be distributed at the January meeting. Payment is due at that time. The cost is \$26.71 per copy.

### 2005 dues are also due and can be paid at the January meeting.

February meeting: Saturday, February 12, at 1 p.m. at Ridgeview Park Presbyterian Church in Davenport, Iowa. From Interstate 80 take the Northwest Blvd. And Hwy 130 exit. (This is the next exit after 280.) Turn right (South) and go past the Iowa Machine Shed to the first stoplight. Turn left. The church is on the left hand side of the street right after you make the turn.

Our tentative speaker is Tim Spangler, a hybridizer from Carthage, Illinois, whose specialty is spiders, double spiders, and unusual forms.

March meeting: Saturday, March 12, at 1 p.m. at the Washington Public Library at 120 E. Main St., Washington, Iowa. Our tentative speaker is Sheryl McMullin from Monticello, who will speak on springflowering shrubs.

APRIL 9 N. LIBERTY IPM MAY 215 XLVIA PLANT DISTRIBUTION MAY I VANABURER

### \*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

### Club members eligible for club plants in 2005 are:

Joy Adams Carole Appelquist Dave Appelquist Betty Capps Kenneth Capps Clay Dawson Kathy Dawson Kim Edge Jill Gardner Jean Hecht Donna Helgens Kay Hill Elenora Hobbs Gerald Hobbs Kathy Kephart Brenda Knipper Roger Knipper Marilyn Little Amanda Miller Tracy Miller Susan Minger -Holly Williams Robert Moffit

Lynn Moffit Sherry Moffit Suzanne Moffit Bob Moore Cathy Moore Mary Moore Verne Moore Rachel Murken Sharon Murken Diane Nelson Bob Null Jan Null Barb Papenhausen Bob Papenhausen Bev Seamans Jim Seamans Sylvia Seymour Barry Stoll Lynn Stoll Gary Williams

# WELCOME NEW **MEMBERS!**

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

Our newest members are:

Donna Denly & Valerie Volquardsen

We look forward to meeting them at club functions.